


The Twp. Board discussed the proposal to amend the Twp. Cemetery Ordinance
No. 36A, Section 7, “Markers or Memorial; No Monuments.” The issue presently
is the restriction on height of monument to not exceed thirty-six inches when the
Cemetery currently has many that exceed that height restriction. A proposed
amendment, which would remove any reference to height, was presented by
Mangold along with his search of other surrounding municipality cemetery

-ordinances that do not address height restrictions. The proposed amendment
change would also clarify the maximum base length for single and double grave
sites and redefine a “marker” as a “gravestone.” A motion by Zabel, supported by
Gordon, to proceed to amend Ordinance No. 36A. Section 7 as presented. The
motion carried 4-1 with Mitchell in opposition.

New Business;

Discussion on the proposed draft of the Twp.’s Adult Use Marijuana Ordinance.
The complexity of writing such an ordinance and taking in consideration public
comments, the Board by common consent, agrees to seek more “expert” advice
on this draft. Mangold has contacted Twp. Planning Consultant, Andy Moore,
for his advice as to how to proceed by next month’s meeting.

The Twp.’s Road and Bridge millage has expired on December 31, 2020. The
Board discussed two (2) possible ways to be able to continue such a millage for
operating funds. The first would be to propose a millage ballot proposal to the
Electors for the May 3, 2021 election. Ballot proposal wording will need to be
submitted by 4:00 pm on February 9, 2021. The other would be to levy a millage,
as allowed by MCL 247.670, for approximately the same millage without voter
approval. The Board is requesting Twp. Atty. Peterson to review both options so
the Board can have ready by the February meeting any necessary paperwork.

A motion by Zabel, supported by Osburn, to extend the Winter Tax Deadline
without penalty from Tuesday, February 16, 2021 to Monday, March 1, 2021.
Roll Call; Ayes, Gordon, Mitchell, Osburn, Zabel and Mangold. Nays; none The
motion carried 5-0

A request from Fire Chief Dave Flick to purchase two (2) new 800 MHz portable
radios for approximately $4,000. A motion by Zabel, supported by Gordon, to
approve a request and adjust the January Bills to be Paid to approximately



$34,753.96. Roll Call; Ayes, Mangold, Osburn, Mitchell, Gordon and Zabel. Nays
none. The motion carried 5-0.

The Board was informed by Mangold that Kaaren Cass, Grants and Finance
Director of the Pokagon Fund had contacted him regarding an issue of mold or
lichen growing around their sign and the deck at the Twp. Observation Deck on
Forest Lawn Road. Upon visiting the site Mangold noticed the deck had been
vandalized with over thirty (30) balusters missing. Mangold reported the
situation to Ms. Cass and will contact our insurance carrier. The situation will
need to be addressed in the Spring.

Final Public Comment;
Dan Coffey and Atty. George Lepeniotis thanked the Board for allowing their

comments and willingness to assist in writing the Adult Use Marijuana Ordinance.

The meeting adjourned @ 8:05 pm.
The next meeting is scheduled for Monday, February 8, 2021 @ 7:00 pm.

Respectfully submitted,

George A. Mangold
Township Supervisor





